

October 2020

Animals

NOTICE: The Town has an animal control officer in place. Animal complaints should be reported to the town office. The Animal Complaint Form is located on the website. www.hepburn.ca

Potential Park Project

A group of residents in collaboration with the Town of Hepburn are in the process of researching a potential playground & park project. If you or someone you know may be



interested in volunteering, please contact the Town office.

Saskatoon Co-Op AGM

Your Saskatoon (Hepburn) Co-op is hosting their AGM online, October 15th @ 7pm. Registration is now open for all members. If you would like to vote for the new directors, **pre-registration and Co-op membership is required.** Please pre-register at www.saskatoonco-op.crs/sites/saskatoon/local/detail/virtual-annual-general-meeting-2020 and plan to attend the online AGM. Local community member, Donna Crockett, is a nominee for this years Board of Directors and would greatly appreciate your support.



Municipal Election

Nomination Day - October 7, 2020 Election Day - November 9, 2020 @ the Centre from 9am to 8pm.

Report Report!

In the past 6-months we have experienced an increase in mischief and vandalism. The Town of Hepburn would like to strongly encourage all residents to report. If you

witness any mischief, vandalism or suspicious activity please report to the RCMP. For urgent matters call 9-1-1 and for non-urgent matters please call 306-232-6400.

The Town of Hepburn taxpayer's contribution to RCMP police services has been as follows:

2019 - \$31,985.79 2020 - \$33,137.44

Fall Clean-Up Day

The free fall clean up is scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd from 7:30 am – 3:30 pm, at the arena compound. PLEASE NOTE: This is for waste from residential properties only within the Town of Hepburn. There is a limit of one 1/2 ton OR 8ft trailer load PER HOUSEHOLD. A flyer was dropped in mail boxes, that outlines permitted and prohibited items. Extra copies are available at the Town Office and at Post Office foyer.

Can we contact you?

Please ensure that you have provided the Town Office with an up-to-date phone number. If is critical that the municipality have current contact information for residents for in the event of an emergency.

WINTER IS COMING....

Friendly Reminder: Please do NOT move snow, slush or ice from private properties/driveways onto or across public roadways. Please find a suitable location for snow within the confines of the property being cleared.

Depositing of snow, slush and ice onto the roadways contravenes municipal regulations and contributes to

unsafe driving conditions for both drivers and public crews attempting to clear roads, as well as extra time and unnecessary expenses are created by such actions.

